Dr. Edward L. Haenisch Professor of Chemistry and Chairman of the Department Wabash College Grawfordsville, Indiana

Dear Ed.

Thank you for your fine letter. To you belong the credit of organizing and efficiently conducting the College Chemistry Conference. Out of this very pleasant and profitable association of chemistry teachers has been born an association which will much to the teachers of the mid-west college. It is fitting and proper that you have been selected for the honor of being the flust president of the new association. We, here in Munmouth, feel that no one else could have done such an obtaining piece of work for Monmouth and the mid-west group as you have done. To appreciated deeply your whole hearted activity and significants complishment.

We received your expense account. This will be processed through the college office. If you do not received sheek for the amount by about December 10th clease let me know.

You may file the enclosed Review Atlas clippings with your other conference notes. The enclosed group report was mailed to us but should have been sent to you for editing.

the chemistry start joins he in sending our hearty good wishes and thanks for your excellent work in making the conference one long to be promphered.

Very eincerely youre,

W. . . Haldeman